
Dear Mr. President, 
I am writing to you on behalf of Will Johnson, a fellow American whose voice and 
livelihood have been unfairly silenced by Big Tech. Please help him in his fight for 
justice and fairness. Below is the letter he sent sharing his story and urgent plea for 
Action. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
____________________________________________ 
 
Will Johnson 
900 E Pecan Street 
STE 300-108 
Pflugerville, TX 78660 
Will.Johnson@UniteAmericaFirst.com 
 

September 30, 2025 

The President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
 
Dear Mr. President, 
 
I am writing to you as a concerned American citizen and small business owner whose 
livelihood has been severely damaged by the unchecked power of Big Tech platforms. 
Your recent victory in the lawsuit against YouTube—where they agreed to pay $24.5 
million just yesterday for unlawfully suspending your account in 2021—highlights the 
very real harms these companies inflict on free speech and economic opportunity. 
This settlement is a powerful reminder that even the most prominent voices can be 
silenced, but it also underscores a broader crisis affecting everyday Americans like 
me, who lack the resources to fight back in court. 
 
For years, I worked tirelessly to build a successful YouTube channel and Facebook 
page focused on conservative commentary and family vlogs, which provided the 
income my family depended on. That all changed when YouTube suspended my 
channel after I questioned CNN’s reporting on the COVID-19 vaccine. Shortly 
afterward, Google abruptly withdrew funds from my business account, and Facebook 
demonetized and shadow-banned my page. Despite my account appearing to be in 



good standing, they refuse to reinstate monetization. Overnight, I lost my livelihood, 
forcing me into financial hardship. I believe this was no accident but part of a 
deliberate pattern driven by left-leaning ideologies embedded in these tech giants’ 
cultures, where conservative viewpoints are routinely suppressed to appease activist 
employees and advertisers. 
 
Mr. President, my story is far from unique. Thousands of creators, entrepreneurs, and 
small publishers—many of them veterans, parents, and hardworking patriots—have 
seen their dreams crushed by similar actions on platforms like YouTube, Facebook, 
and Twitter (now X). These companies, wielding monopoly power, have colluded to 
enforce ideological conformity, costing American families their financial security and 
stifling the diverse voices that make our nation strong. Your own experiences, from 
the January 6 suspensions to this week's settlements (including Meta's $25 million 
payout), prove that Big Tech's bias is not just a grievance—it's a threat to our 
democracy and economy. 
 
I urge you to build on this momentum by directing your administration to: 
 
- Launch a full antitrust investigation into Google, Meta, and other dominant players to 
break up their monopolies and restore fair competition. 
 
- Advance legislation like the FAIR Act to hold platforms accountable for 
discriminatory deplatforming. 
 
- Support tax incentives and grants for independent creators displaced by Big Tech 
censorship, helping us rebuild without fear of reprisal. 
 
You have always fought for the forgotten men and women of America, and I know you 
understand this battle intimately. Please consider my plea as part of the chorus calling 
for justice. I would be honored to discuss my situation further or connect you with 
others in my community who have suffered the same fate. 
 
Thank you for your unwavering commitment to truth, freedom, and the American 
Dream. 
 
Sincerely, 
Will Johnson 
 


